Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Penalty Charge Notices
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Location – Chatham Street

Period of 18 months from 14 September 2016 to 13 March 2018

If you could advise the number of others who have been caught out in this same way over last eighteen months it would be appreciated broken down by 1) bought a ticket, were fined and why & paid it 2) bought a ticket were fined but let off and reason why they were let off it would be appreciated, plus/versus 3) those who did not buy a ticket and were fined and paid it. 
your advice when it is planned to repaint the notice would also be welcome. 

Answer:

The Council does not readily hold this information in an easily accessible format.  In order to process the request, we would need to do a manual trawl of all Penalty Charges Notices (PCNs) issued to vehicles incorrectly parked in the disabled bay on Chatham Street during the above period.
There were 350 PCNs issued during this period on Chatham Street.

We would need to manually check each PCN for the challenges received, the photographic evidence and all decisions made.  At approximately 4 minutes per PCN this would equate to around 23 hours of work, therefore exceeding the cost limit.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days (18 hours) in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This letter acts as a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

